
Town of Chatham 

Minutes to Selectmen’s MeetingJuly 12, 2018 

Present: Wayne Infinger, Micah Voter, Jason Eastman, Tricia Pitman,and Bill 

Briggs.  

Minutes to the last meeting were accepted. 
Vouchers were reviewed and signed. 
2 timber warrants were reviewed and signed. 
Form PA-16 (value of federal land) was reviewed and signed. 
The MS  535 was reviewed and signed. 
Drive way permit for Chris Logan was received from the DOT. 
 
The Selectmen were informed that The Association for Parrot C.A. Lockwood 
Animal Rescue Center was sent a letter requesting the financial forms required to 
be considered for tax exemption.  
 
The Democratic Party asked that the Selectmen appoint Ellie Eastman and Judy 
Bailey to be the inspectors of the election this fall. Bill Briggs was appointed to be 
the inspector for the Republican Party. 
 
Jeannine Devincent sent a letter to the Selectmen sharing her concerns over 
brush that was cut on her property and a faded road sign. Wayne Infinger is going 
to look into her concerns. Alan Eastman will be asked to put up a new sign. 
 
The Class Action form for PILT payments was signed and will be sent in. 
Jason Eastman will be the contact person for this. 
 
Jeff Stone will be sent a thank you note for cleaning up the beach area and 
putting in a picnic table for people to enjoy. 
 
The AARP letter requested by the Gibson Center was sent and a copy will be filed. 
The Municipal Agent paperwork was sent to the State. Wayne Infinger asked that 
a form from Primex be sent to the DMV stating that the town does have bond 
coverage for the town clerk and deputy clerk. 
 
Ron Briggs gave Wayne Infinger an update on the airport representative 
paperwork. 



The Selectmen reviewed the changes made to the Master Plan by the Planning 
Board. The Selectmen approved the changes. 
The changes that were made were: the plan is now single paged, Table 4 was 
updated, table 5 was deleted (Carroll County population), update economic base 
table, nursing homes updated, location of housing was deleted. 
 
Updated on the well, water should be available next week. 
 
Other: The two town safes that were outside of the town hall may have been 
dumped behind the cemetery. The Selectmen will check with Alan Eastman to see 
if he knows about this. The Selectmen will also check with Alan on repairing the 
stone wall behind the town house. 
Meeting Adjourned. 
Tricia Pitman 
 
 


